
 

Commission Meeting 

May 16, 2023 

Hangar N1 Apron & Taxilane – Contract Change Order #1 

Department: Augusta Regional Airport 

Presenter: Herbert Judon 

Caption: Motion to approve Change Order #1 to Contract with Independence 

Excavating for a total deduction of $13,226.00 for Hangar N1 Apron & 

Taxilane. Approved by the Augusta Aviation Commission on March 30, 2023. 

(PO #22ARA160) (Approved by Public Services Committee May 9, 2023) 

Background: Independence Excavating Inc. is currently contracted to construct the Hangar 

N1 Apron & Taxilane project.  This requested Change Order #1 includes costs 

associated with additional electrical components associated with the new 

Taxilane as well as the balancing of a handful of items that have been 

completed within the project.  

Per review by the FAA certification inspector assigned to AGS, it was 

determined that an additional taxiway guidance sign and the relocation of an 

existing guidance sign were required to meet signage standards.  The 

additional sign was suggested to provide direction to the new Apron and the 

relocated sign was deemed necessary as the sign(s) included within the project 

did not provide all of the necessary information.  The remainder of the items 

included within this change order are associated with the as-constructed 

quantity and reflect what was completed in the field. 

Analysis: Staff has evaluated the change order request provided by Independence 

Excavating, Inc. and finds that the costs associated with the new line items are 

acceptable and are within the unit prices provided as part of the original 

contract.   

The original contract value for Independence Excavating was $4,892,410.00.  

This is the first Change Order for this project and reduces Independence 

Excavating’s contract to $4,879,184.00. 

Financial Impact: This project is funded through the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic 

Security (CARES) Act. 

Alternatives: To deny. 

Recommendation: Recommend Approval.  Approved by the Augusta Aviation Commission on 

April 27, 2023. 

Funds are available in 

the following accounts: 

551081118-5412110 



REVIEWED AND 

APPROVED BY: 

N/A 

 


